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Media release | Tuesday 1 July 2025 

AdPha urges Commonwealth Prac 
payments include pharmacy 
students 

The Government should expand eligibility criteria 
immediately, ensuring equity for pharmacy students 
undertaking mandatory placements as part of their 
accredited degrees. 

Advanced Pharmacy Australia (AdPha) today is calling on the Albanese Government to 
urgently extend the new Commonwealth Prac Payments to include pharmacy students, 
who are currently excluded from the scheme. 

Starting today, the payment provides $331.65 per week to support students undertaking 
unpaid mandatory placements — but only those studying to become teachers, nurses, 
midwives, or social workers are eligible. 

AdPha President Tom Simpson FANZCAP (Lead&Mgmt) said pharmacy students, who are 
also required to complete extensive unpaid placements, deserve equal recognition and 
support. 

‘Pharmacy students undertake full-time mandatory placements that are often far from 
home and entirely unpaid — placing enormous financial pressure on them and their 
families. 

‘There is no justifiable reason to exclude pharmacy students. Like their nursing and 
teaching peers, they are fulfilling essential workforce training requirements and should 
be supported accordingly.’ 

Mr Simpson warned that failing to include pharmacy in the program could further 
undermine efforts to address critical workforce shortages. 

 

https://ministers.education.gov.au/clare/paid-prac-starts-today#:%7E:text=Commonwealth%20Prac%20Payments%20start%20today,of%20Employment%20and%20Workplace%20Relations.
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‘With hospital and community pharmacy under increasing strain and existing 
workforce shortages expected to worsen, the Government should be doing more — 
not less — to support future pharmacists. 

‘We commend the investment in other health and care professions, but it’s not too late 
to do the right thing and include pharmacy students. This is a chance to show genuine 
commitment to Australia’s future pharmacy workforce.’ 

  ends   

 

 

For more information, contact: 

Caroline Barlow 
Media & Stakeholder Relations  |  cbarlow@adpha.au  |  0436 009 138 

About Advanced Pharmacy Australia: 

Advanced Pharmacy Australia (AdPha) is the progressive voice of Australian pharmacists 
and technicians, built on more than 80 years of hospital innovation that puts the patient 
at the centre of everything we do. AdPha supports all pharmacy practitioners, working 
with interdisciplinary teams across hospitals and health services, to realise their full 
potential. We are the peak body committed to forging stronger connections in health 
care by extending advanced pharmacy expertise from hospitals to everywhere medicines 
are needed. 
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